Minutes 

State Post-Employment Benefits Commission
June 25, 2010
1:05-2:50 p.m.
Legislative Office Building, Room 1C
Hartford, CT

Members present:  Michael Cicchetti, Christine Shaw, Julie McNeal, Bob Dakers, Tom Woodruff (via phone), Paul Mansour, Greg Stump, Jamie Young
Others in Attendance:  John Garrett (via phone from Cavanaugh MacDonald), Bob Dakers, Dan Colter
Michael Cicchetti called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.
The minutes for the June 18, 2010 meeting were approved
Bob Dakers noted that John Garrett of Cavanaugh MacDonald was on the telephone to answer questions members may have regarding the 30 year projections regarding the liabilities, assets, funding ratio and ARC related to the SERS plan which had been sent out to members.
Bob noted that the projections reflected data as of the June 30, 2008 valuations with a few exceptions.  The first is that the projections as of June 30, 2010 reflect that 3,145 state employees left active service as a result of the retirement incentive program.  The 30 year projection assumes that the number of active employees will remain at the number of employees in the plan following the RIP.  A second change is that the asset smoothing for the period as of June 30, 2009 reflects the value of assets as of that date.  The assets for the projections as of June 30, 2010 reflect the value of assets as of March 2010.  The actual SERS valuation for the period ending June 30, 2010, which will be completed late this fall and will include the impact of the value of assets as of June 30,2010.
The 30 year projections were provided by Cavanaugh MacDonald for both the level percent of payroll method and the level dollar method.  John noted, in response to a question, that while they are both equivalent in terms of present value, the level dollar, with its higher contribution amounts in earlier years, provides greater budgetary stability moving forward and also increases the funding ratio move rapidly.

Mike asked John why they used a 30 year amortization period.  He thought that the 30 year period would be reduced by a year each year.  John noted that SEBAC 4 & 5 allowed an extension of the normal amortization period which allows for a lower ARC each year.  The result is equivalent to a 30 year authorization schedule.  Christine asked for additional clarification in terms of the calculations of the ARC in the two methods presented.
Dan distributed and discussed the various approaches to calculating the ARC and their impacts.

Dan asked about the issue of actuaries considering plans that are 80-85% funded to be basically fully funded and asked if this might be a reasonable target to shoot for.  John noted that the 80-85% level reflects the fluctuations that can occur in asset values, but that he would not advise having a target of 80-85% as opposed to 100% when calculating the ARC since this would not reflect the full liability.  Greg asked why the growth in the payroll was so low for the final years of the schedule.  John indicated that he would need to get back to this group with an answer.
Christine Shaw had to leave the meeting at this point.  

Bob noted that Cavanaugh MacDonald also provided a projection reflecting a move in the early retirement date from 55 to 56 years old.  This change only reflects those who would have planned to leave between age 55 and not those planning to leave at age 56 or older.  The impact on the ARC is generally $3 to $5 million.
John Garrett got off the phone at this point.

Bob distributed a baseline that reflects actual and projected total state budget expenses and contributions to the SERS, TRS, TRS-POB and OPEB from 1992 to 2032.  This spreadsheet shows the pension and OPEB contributions as a percentage of the budget and also provides changes in the funding ratio where available for SERS, TRS and OPEB.  Bob indicated that this would provide the type of baseline the Commission was seeking to compare to the potential funding and plan changes.  Tom asked if this includes OPEB expenses related to teachers.  Bob said it did not, but that he will check on this.  Julie asked if it could be taken out to 2042.  Bob said he would check to see if information would be available in this regard.
Mike Cicchetti indicated that we would meet next Thursday July 1st at 1:00 p.m.  One agenda item will be to begin looking at the report outline and how to begin proceeding on drafting the report.

The meeting adjourned at 2:50 p.m. 

